****KINGSHIGHWAY HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION****

BOUNDARY LINES: CHIPPEWA, MACKLIND, FYLER, KINGSHIGHWAY
VOLUME 2010/11 EDITION 5 (APRIL 2011)
P.O. BOX 39510

ST. LOUIS, MO 63139

NEXT MEETING: APRIL 28, 7PM @ KENNARD SCHOOL, 5031 POTOMAC

THIS MONTH'S MEETING

Our next meeting is Thursday, April 28, 7:00 pm. At Kennard Classical Jr. Academy, 5031 Potomac Street. Enter the upper east parking lot from Fairview. We plan to hear from 10th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer, 23rd Ward Alderman Joe Vaccaro, Missouri State Rep. Mike Colona, State Senator Joe Keaveny, Public Affairs Officer Don Veile, NSO Mike Flood and NSO Annette Bridges.

GUEST SPEAKER

Marilyn Beck, CPR instructor at Family Care Health Center, will present a program on this life saving skill.

THIS ISSUE OF THE NEWSLETTER

has been distributed by e-mail or by US mail to paid members who prefer. Thank you to the volunteers who delivered them door to door last month. Casey Croy, our KHNA Executive Board Computer Specialist, can be reached at caseycroy@sbcglobal.net if you have not previously been in contact with her.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS IN MAY

We now have vacancies for **secretary** and **treasurer** as well as several seats on the Executive Board. The good news is that Loyce Voigt, who had taken a brief leave of absence, is willing to stay for another year. Brendan Gates has volunteered to serve as well.

WE'RE SORRY TREASURER JOHN CARROLL must step down from his office. We thank him for his years of hard work.

THIS MONTH'S MEETING IS

APRIL 28 due to Thursday, April 21 being Holy Thursday.

CONGRATULATIONS, ALDERMAN JOE 10th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer handily won re-election over his opponent, Jesse Irwin. We thank Mr. Irwin for coming to the March meeting to introduce himself.

WELCOME, ANNETTE BRIDGES!

Ms. Bridges introduced herself at the March meeting as the new NSO of the 23rd Ward. Expect to see her driving the ward often watching for problems. Her phone is 657-1352. E-mail is BridgesA@stlouiscity.com. By the way, Mike Flood is still NSO of the 10th Ward.

NEWS FROM OFFICER VEILE

Public Affairs Officer Don Veile warned about copper thefts from buildings in the area and asked us to remain alert. He also mentioned auto vandalism to steal catalytic converters. There are plans to make it more difficult for copper thieves to cash in.

OUR VERY OWN WEB SITE!

Brand new Kingshighway Hills resident Brendan Gates has already set up www.kingshighwayhills.com. (It's still a work in progress, so please be patient.) There was much excitement in the April 7 KHNA Board meeting about what to include. Welcome aboard, Brendan!

WE HOPE YOU VOTED APRIL 5

OUR CONDOLENCES

Long time active KHNA member and newsletter volunteer Ann Wilder has passed away. We extend our sympathy to her family, friends and neighbors.

CONGRATULATIONS! to KHNA Executive Board member Jennifer King-Sitzes and husband Bill on the birth of their son April 2.

WE MISS THEM

We have had news of former neighbors Ed Kotowski and Verna Neibert; please let us know if you have any news to share about other long time neighbors who may have had to move away.

A DOG PARK?

There was some talk in the March meeting about a dog park in our neighborhood. Please remember that a dog park is a complex and expensive undertaking. Please look into a membership in another neighborhood's park.

TRASH TALK

Officially, we have one regular trash pick up and one recycling pick up per week. (This writer has seen some twice a week pickups and you may have too.) Later this year we may receive an additional recycling bin per block, and some larger dumpsters will be placed where there are more rental units.

WHILE WE ARE HAPPY TO E-MAIL THIS NEWSLETTER to all neighbors, whether they are paid members of KHNA or not, we will cheerfully accept your dues payment. \$7 to cover one member of the household would be appreciated. And...if you are a brand new member and join in April or May, your dues will be paid through August, 2012.

DO YOU HAVE A SUGGESTION FOR A PROGRAM?

DO NOT HESITATE TO CALL THE POLICE ...It is not "bothering" the police to call them.

911 and 231-1212 go to the same dispatchers. If you are not sure you have an emergency, let them sort it out.

PHONE DIRECTORY

THORE BEILED FOR
Citizens Service Bureau622-4800
Congressman Russ Carnahan962-1523
Mo. State Senator Joe Keaveny573-751-3599
Mo. State Rep. Mike Colona573-751-6736
10 th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer772-4489
23 rd Ward Alderman Joe Vaccaro718-0131
10 th Ward NSO Michael Flood657-1360
23rd Ward NSO Annette Bridges657-1352
EmergencyDial 911
PoliceNon-emergency231-1212
Police Hot Line241-COPS
Public Affairs Officer Don Veile444-0168
Crimestoppers1-866-371-TIPS
• •
KHNA OFFICERS & BOARD MEMBERS
President: Don Osiek752-3526
Our e-mail addresscaseycroy@sbcglobal.net
, , ,
AndVice President Toni Diani and Board
Members Chad Beffa, Casey Croy (computer),
Jennifer King-Sitzes, Marcella Milcic (membership,
newsletter), John Mitchell, Loyce Voigt and Tim
Watt.
Through 8/31/11 (8/31/12 if you're new!)
KINGSHIGHWAY HILLS MEMBERSHIP DUES
Individual \$7 Business \$25
Name
Address
Dhone
Phone
E-Mail

Bring to the next meeting OR mail to KHNA, Box 39510, St. Louis, MO 63139